POINT PLEASANT BOROUGH HIGH SCHOOL

Laura Herbert Drive Point Pleasant, NJ 08742 732-701-1900 Ext. 2201 FAX 732- 892-1252 www.pointpleasant.k12.nj.us

PrincipalKurt A. Karcich

Vice Principals
Edward J. Kenney
Jacquelyn A. Zamarra

June 2017

Dear Parents and Guardians.

This summer, the Point Pleasant Borough school district is implementing <u>required</u> assignments for all students enrolled in ANY high school math course for the 2017-18 school year. Assignments are organized by:

- 8th Grade Algebra 1
- Algebra 1
- Geometry
- Honors Geometry
- Algebra 2
- Honors Algebra 2

- Transitional Algebra
- Discrete Math
- PreCalculus
- Honors PreCalculus
- Calculus
- AP Calculus

The summer assignments serve as preparation for each math course and will help prevent the loss of math proficiency that typically occurs over the summer months. The material in each packet is intended to be a review of previously learned skills necessary for success in each course, easing the transition from one math course to the next. There are numerous web-sites available to assist students in reviewing math ideas, including but not limited to: www.freemathhelp.com, www.math.com, <a href="

Students are required to complete the summer packets during the course of the summer and **bring the completed work to class on the first day of school.** The assignment will be graded as a quiz based on completion/effort. After review of the problems in class, an assessment will be given based on the information covered.

Thank you for your support with this endeavor. Feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns. Have an excellent summer!

Sincerely,

Jennifer Riback Supervisor of Mathematics & Science (732)701-1900 ext. 2299 JRiback@pointpleasant.k12.nj.us